
Proposed P1 and S1 capping limits for school session 2025/26 approved – 
Authority to Executive Director of Education Services. 
 
2 Councillor Cannon, Convener for Education and Early Years, presented a 
report regarding the proposed P1 and S1 capping limits for school session 2025/26, 
which had been determined in line with Scottish Government guidance, detailing 
 
(1) the factors which had to be considered in planning for the sufficiency of 

primary and secondary school places across the city on a rolling annual basis; 
 
(2) in Appendix 1 to the report, the proposed caps for P1, which had been 

calculated based on the actual number of children registered at each school 
as of September 2024, with these caps being notional and subject to change 
dependant on the numbers of catchment children finally enrolled; and 
 

(3) in Appendix 2 to the report, the proposed caps for S1, which had been 
calculated based on the actual number of children registered in P7 in Glasgow 
Primary Schools as of September 2024, with these caps being notional and 
subject to change dependant on the numbers of catchment children 
transferring to S1 in their catchment secondary school finally enrolled. 

 
After consideration, the committee 
 
(a) approved the P1 maximum intakes in primary schools and the S1 maximum 

intakes in secondary schools for school session 2025/26, as detailed in the 
report; and 

 
(b) authorised the Executive Director of Education Services to amend the P1 and 

S1 capping limits in the circumstances detailed in the report. 
 
 


